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The Button Gwinnett Dispatch July 2023 

A newsletter of the Button Gwinnett Chapter  

National Society Sons of the American Revolution 

Our July 13, 2023 Chapter Meeting was held at the Frontera Mex-Mex Grill in Lawrenceville, GA.  

We had 22 members and 12 guests in attendance – a bit smaller crowd – maybe summer vacation.  

We would love to see all members and their guests at a future meeting! We had DAR members 

from two chapters join us: Philadelphia Winn – Regent Lynn Jacques, 2
nd

 Vice Regent Caitlen 

Green, Honorary Regent Peggy Freeman, Corresponding Secretary Maryland McCarty, Mary 

Martin, and Margaret Craig; William Day – Honorary Regent Debbie Bush. 

Meeting Highlights: 

This was the first meeting in 2023 without any new member inductions or presentation of 

supplemental certificates.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

President’s Message: 

We are making great progress in recruiting new members into the Button Gwinnett Chapter 

– we have inducted 15 new members through June and we have at least 7 applications in 

progress. We are currently at 89 members with the goal to reach the100 member mark by 

the end of the year – but we are running out of time.  

At our July Chapter Meeting we began requesting a voluntary $2.00 donation from 

attending members to help in covering the cost of meals for our guest speakers. The July 

collection totaled $97 – based on higher donations from a few of our members. We very 

much appreciate all your contributions! THANK YOU!! Any donations collected will be 

placed in the general fund and not specifically allocated for speaker meal expense. 

 

Button Gwinnett 1st Vice President 

Ray Kyle and Compatriot Ralph 

Galpin presented the Streamer 

they received on June 16, 2023, at 

the 243rd Anniversary event for the 

Battle of Ramsour's Mill, Lincolnton, 

NC. 
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Button Gwinnett SAR Chapter President Tom Jacques presented a Certificate of Appreciation to 

Lawrenceville Frontera Mex-Mex Grill Manager Juan Pablo Duran and our Lead Server Samantha 

“Sam” Carrillo. 

An additional certificate was provided to be given to Fernando Garcia – President Frontera Mex-

Mex Grill. 

 

Since our move to Frontera in January 2023 – they have done a wonderful job of meeting and 

exceeding our expectations of providing a facility for our chapter meetings. They have installed a 

new overhead projector and motorized screen, a new sound system and provided us with a 

podium. They have allowed us to come in several hours before our scheduled meeting/dinner 

time of 6:00pm to rearrange the room as we like, to setup our chapter flags, banners, and wreath. 

We are allowed to test our computer connectivity to their electronics to assure everything still 

performs as expected.  Fernando and Juan are now in the review process to expand our meeting 

room by taking down the dividing wall at the back of the room. 
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The July 13
th

 Chapter Meeting Program was titled: 

"Ten Days with George Washington” by Gordon Woodard 

 

Gordon Woodard Bio 

  

Gordon Woodard joined the Sons of the American Revolution in 2008.  

He was President of the Button Gwinnett Chapter in 2014 and 2015.  

He has served as the Treasurer of the Button Gwinnett Chapter since 2017.  

 

He also serves on the Membership Committee of the Georgia State Society and is an active 

member of the Award-Winning Elijah Clark Militia. 

 

Gordon is a member of the National Society, Sons and Daughters of the Pilgrims and served as 

the Georgia Branch Governor from 2020 to 2021. 

 

Gordon and his wife Grace live in Duluth, GA and have five adult children. Gordon grew up in 

Stone Mountain, GA and graduated from Clarkston High School, Georgia State University, and 

Mercer University. Gordon and Grace are active members of First Baptist Church in Duluth, GA 

where Gordon teaches High School students. 

Gordon has compiled a book of family history, “The Woodard Family of Carroll County, 

Tennessee and Associated Families” and has edited another book, “The Journal of John Joseph 

Simons”. 

 

In 2015, Gordon retired from AT&T with over 34 years of service in Marketing and Management. 

He began a new career as Safety Officer with Atlanta Flooring Design Centers in Suwanee, GA. 

 

Please welcome a Family Man, an Author, and a Compatriot of the Button Gwinnett Chapter, 

Gordon Woodard. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Button Gwinnett Chapter 1st VP Ray Kyle presented The SAR Certificate of Appreciation to 

Gordon Woodard by the Button Gwinnett Chapter for his outstanding presentation on "Ten Days 

with George Washington." 
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Updates from the Button Gwinnett Chapter SAR Registrar, Harold Ford: 
New member applications approved but not inducted yet: 

•       None  

Supplementals approved: 

• None 

New Member applications at National: July 24, 2023 

• Andrew McConney   

• Marty Bush 

• William Gray Jacques – Junior Member and Grandson of President Jacques 

New Member applications at State: 

• Bruce Dean Craig – Jacob Bailey (Should be sent to National soon) 

New Member Applications in Process: 

• Matthew Henson – in process 

• Mark York – in process 

•       Curtis McGill – in process 

•        Hunter Newton – Junior Membership and President of Elisha Winn Society C.A.R. 

•        Alec Ray – in process 

•        Daniel Czarniak – in process 

Supplementals at State: 

• Don McCarty & David McCarty – 3 supplementals each 

Supplementals in process : 

• None 

Supplementals Summary: 

• Ralph Galpin – 2 @ National – Joseph Hurd, Gilbert Townsend Vail (Pended) 

• Raymond Kyle – 3 @ National - Spencer Mottram Ball  

(John Sledge, Fletcher Sullivan – pended) 

• David Sikes – 2 @ National – William Cone, Simon Smith 

• Gordon Lee Woodard – 1 @ National James Gaines, Sr. 

Rejoined Button Gwinnett Chapter/Transfer in progress: 

• Robert W. Rooker - Lieutenant Colonel (Retired), U.S. Army; Sr. Army Instructor, Discovery 

High School Army JROTC (In Process of transferring membership from Florida) 

 

2023 Committee Assignments 
If you would like to serve on one of these Committees, please contact Tom Jacques or the 

Committee Chair to participate.   

• Audit – Tom Hopkins, Chairman, Harry Kitchings & Ray Kyle (Completed in January) 

• Americanism – Mike Watkins 

• Veterans – Jack Martin (Team Don McCarty) 

• C.A.R. Liaison – Randy Tindall  

• DAR Liaison – Tom Jacques 

• Traveling Trunk –  Tom Jacques  

• Grave Marking – Don McCarty  

• Eagle Scout – David Patrick  

• JROTC – Tom Jacques  (completed in May) 

• Color Guard – Bill Palmer 

• Publicity – Don McCarty  
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Upcoming Meeting dates and presentations: 

 

Aug 10  David L. Wellons: "God's Hand on America" 

Sep 14   Mary Hamilton Williams: "Women from History"  

Oct 12  Leslie Strickland Watkins: “What Is and Who Are the NSDAR?” 

Nov 9  Terry Manning: “The Colonial Navy” 

Dec 14  Installation of 2024 Chapter Officers   

2024 

Jan 11  Eldon Evans & Bruce Maney: "Patriot Grave Marking" 

Feb 8  Cathy Hedges: "The American Legion" 

Mar 14  Emil Decker: Topic to be chosen later 

Apr 11  Tom Jacques: "Traveling Trunk" – Button Gwinnett Chapter 25
th

 Anniversary  

May 9  Gene Ray: "Daniel Boone" 

Jun 13  Mark Anthony: "The Revolution As Told By Its Flags" 

Jul 11 -             Marty Bush: “General Nathaniel Greene” 

Aug 8 -  

Sep 12  Terry Manning: "America's First Spy Ring" 

Oct 10  

Nov 14            Jim Freeman: U.S. Constitution 

Dec 12  Installation of 2025 Chapter Officers 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Jul 13-20 NSSAR 133rd National Congress – Orlando, FL 

Jul 29  Georgia Society SAR Board of Managers – Barnesville, GA 

Aug 5               Grave Marking Ceremony Compatriot Curtis Eugene McWaters - Marietta, GA 

Aug 12             The 243rd Anniversary of the Battle of Camden   

Aug 26  Robert Forsyth SAR Chapter – Double Patriot Grave Marking - Rydal, GA 

Sep 16             242
nd

 Anniversary Commemoration of the Siege of Augusta –  

Sep 16             Burial of Korean War Soldier U.S. Army Sgt. 1st Class James L. Wilkinson  

Oct 7-8  Elisha Winn Fair, Dacula, GA 

Oct 9 Snellville American Legion Post 232 - 2nd Annual Cpl. Jonathan Ayers Golf 

Tournament at Heritage Golf Links, Tucker, GA 

Oct 21  Fort Daniel Frontier Faire 10:00am – 4:00pm 

Oct 21  Patriot Grave Marking at Fairview Presbyterian Church, Lawrenceville, GA 2:00pm 

Nov 11  Shriners Color Guard event 

Dec 15  Wreaths Across America – Georgia National Cemetery for Family members only 

Dec 16  Wreaths Across America – Georgia National Cemetery for general public 

Dec 16  Wreaths Across America – Gwinnett County locations 

Jan 13, 2024    Georgia National Cemetery Wreath clean-up at 9 am.   
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Ralph Galpin and Ray Kyle attended the 243rd Anniversary event for the Battle of Ramsour's Mill, 

Lincolnton, NC. Ray Kyle presented the Button Gwinnett wreath and was part of both the Color 

Guard and the musket salute. 
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Freedom Fireworks in Washington, GA. 

On Monday, July 3rd, Ralph Galpin (Continental) and 1
st

 Vice President Ray Kyle (Militia) 

participated in the Color Guard at Freedom Fireworks in Washington, GA. Commanded by New 

National Color Guard Commander Scott Collins. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

C.A.R. Activities as reported by Committee Chair Randy Tindall 

 

Mike Watkins and Noah Tindall were in uniform and Randy Tindall was in civilian attire. All 

marched in the Braselton July 4
th

 Parade with the 250
th

 Flag with Lyman Hall, Athens, Robert 

Forsyth SAR, James Pittman DAR, and Elisha Winn C.A.R. 
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Elisha Winn Society celebrates their 5th Anniversary!  

Every year since organizing in 2018, the Elisha Winn Society C.A.R. has been a National Gold 

Merit Society due to the support of the Philadelphia Winn DAR and the Button Gwinnett SAR 

Chapters.  
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Publications  

 

The Button Gwinnett SAR Chapter was mentioned in two articles published in July – July 25
th

 in 

The Gwinnett Forum and on July 30
th

 in the Gwinnett Daily Post  

 

Winn DAR officials visit Unknown Soldier’s grave 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Four officers from the Lawrenceville-based Philadelphia Winn Chapter of the Daughters of the 

American Revolution (DAR), participated in a public wreath-laying ceremony at the Tomb of the 

Unknown Soldier at Arlington National Cemetery in Arlington, Va. on July 28 while DAR 

Daughters across the nation and abroad were in attendance for the 132 Continental Congress in 

Washington, D.C. At the ceremony were, on the front row Second Vice Regent Caitlen Green and 

Treasurer Kathy Schmidt while on the back row were Regent Lynn Jacques and First Vice Regent 

Randi Minor. Additional organizations who accompanied the Philadelphia Winn Chapter were the 

Button Gwinnett Chapter, Sons of the American Revolution from Lawrenceville, and the Elisha 
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Winn Society, Children of the American Revolution, from Gwinnett County. Ceremony 

arrangements were made by Philadelphia Winn Chapter member, Paula Spicer. 

July 30
th

 in the Gwinnett Daily Post 
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Upcoming event: October 21, 2023 - @ 2:00 pm  

The Button Gwinnett Chapter SAR, Blue Ridge Mountains Chapter SAR, and Robert Forsyth 

Chapter SAR of the GA Society SAR will mark two Patriot Graves at Fairview Presbyterian 

Church in Lawrenceville. The Patriots are Philip Isley (SAR Patriot #: P-189998) and John Bagby 

(SAR Patriot #: P-106531). 

On Wednesday, July 19 – the Veterans Administration Headstone for Philip Isley was installed by 

Bruce Maney, Don McCarty, Eldon Evans, and Eldon’s grandsons Jacob & Stephen Smith. A 

special thank you for the Photos taken by Compatriot Stewart Woodard.  

 

SAR Fairview Presbyterian Rev. Melissa McNair-King, Pastor with Eldon Evans, Jacob Smith & 

Stephen Smith, Eldon's Grandsons 

SAR Fairview Presbyterian 'Graves Marking Committee' Bruce Maney, Eldon Evans & Don 

McCarthy 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Previous Patriot Graves 

Marked at the Fairview 

Cemetery include Major John 

Alexander, Daniel Byrd and 

William Thompson 



13 

 

July 29, 2023 Georgia Society SAR Board of Managers – Barnesville, GA 

 

The Service to Veterans Medal and Certificate was presented to Donald McCarty by Gary Hoyt, 

Georgia Society SAR Veterans Committee Chair. This medal is awarded to SAR members who 

have given long and exemplary service to veterans. The recipient of this medal is required to 

accrue 5000 USS Stark points. Congratulations Past President McCarty for a job well done! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Certificates of Appreciation were presented to Thomas Jacques, Ray Kyle and Ralph Galpin for 

attending Past President General Ryall S. Morgan's grave marking in Clyo, GA in April 2023. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Button Gwinnett SAR Chapter had 7 members in attendance. President Tom Jacques 

(Militia), 1
st

 VP Ray Kyle (Militia), 2
nd

 VP Jack Martin (Continental), Immediate Past President 

Don McCarty, Treasurer Gordon Woodard, Chaplain Harry Kitchings (Militia) and Compatriot 

Ralph Galpin (Continental). Our Five members in uniform carried five of the eight Color Guard 

Flags. 
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The Philadelphia Winn DAR Chapter was very well represented at the Georgia State Summer 

BOM meeting in Barnesville, GA by Regent Lynn Baxter Jacques, Corresponding Secretary 

Maryland McCarty, and Daughter Mary Martin.  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brenda Jessel, National Chair 

of DAR/SAR/S.R. Relations 

received a check and 

certificate in recognition of 

Georgia DAR placing #3 in 

SAR membership referrals. 

North Carolina was #1 

followed by Texas as #2. 

Pictured L-R: Maryland 

McCarty, Mary Martin, and 

Lynn Jacques (far right) who 

are all members of the 

Philadelphia Winn DAR 

Chapter and the SAR Ladies 

Auxiliary are pictured with SAR 

Ladies Auxiliary President 

Ginger Delaney (in pink). 
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Congratulations  
to our New SAR National Color Guard  

Commander Scott Collins! 
 

  
 

National Society SAR Color Guard Commander Scott Collins has held the 

following positions during his years as a member of the Sons of the American 

Revolution:  

 

National Society SAR Color Guard Commander (current) 
Georgia Society SAR Color Guard Commander (current) 
Georgia Society SAR Treasurer (current) 
Georgia Society SAR Georgia Fellows Board Chairman (current) 
Georgia Society SAR President (past) 
Athens Chapter SAR President (past) and Registrar (current) 
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Past Button Gwinnett SAR Chapter Compatriots who were recognized during the 

Memorial Service on Sunday July 16, 2023 at the 133rd Annual SAR Congress. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dennis Robert Wolfe passed away peacefully on Friday, April 29, 2022 in Atlanta, 

GA. 

Dennis was born on July 8, 1955 in Bethlehem, PA, to Joseph M. and Marie M. 

Wolfe (nee Weber). 

Dennis Robert Wolfe's NSSAR #167469 approved 2006-07-27; His Patriot 

ancestor was John Kichlein - State of Service: PA Qualifying Service: Lieutenant 

Birth: 15 Dec 1728 Kuschheim / / Germany - Death: 22 Sep 1781 / Bucks / PA 

Patriotic Service Description UNDER Captain THOMAS CRAIG, 2ND PA 

BATT; Also Captain & COL, BUCKS CO MILITIA 

 

John Edward Green passed away on December 5, 2022. John was born at Emory 

University Hospital November 20, 1934 to John Howell Green, Jr. and Helen 

Causey Green.   

John Edward Green (183543) is a descendant of William GREEN (P-170010) 

Application Info ACN: 47928; Date Approved: 2012-05-14 State of Service: NC      

Qualifying Service: Captain 

DAR #: A047441 Birth: 26 Nov 1739 / Brunswick / VA; Death: 26 Oct 1799 

Warrenton / Warren / NC Patriotic Service Description: Captain of a Company in 

1st NC Continental Regiment from 01 September 1775 to 04 Jan 1776 
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Dedication  

Lynn and Tom Jacques had the honor of attending the funeral of U.S. Naval Academy Graduate, 

Retired Marine Officer, and Vietnam Veteran Larry Lee “Rob” Robinson. 

 

His daughter Traci Robinson Zeirk is a member of the Philadelphia Winn DAR Chapter and a 

Past Recording Secretary. Through Traci – Rob had proven lineage to American Revolutionary 

Patriots - Thomas Hyde, PA, Pvt PS; Thomas served in the Washington County, Pennsylvania, 

Militia under Captain William Scott. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Larry Lee “Rob” Robinson, age 81, of Roswell, GA passed away peacefully on June 22, 2023 in his 

home surrounded by loved ones. 

 

Rob was born to the late Myron Vinton Robinson and the late Alice Isabelle Stockdale Robinson 

on June 11, 1942 in Canton, Ohio. 

 

Rob grew up in Canton, OH, and graduated from Lincoln High School in 1960. Following high 

school, he attended the United States Naval Academy in Annapolis, MD, graduating in 1964. He 

then became a proud member of the United States Marine Corps where he met his future wife, 

Janice Deane Helvey of New Market, VA. After a whirlwind romance, Rob and Jan were married 

in 1965 in Washington, DC. Shortly after the marriage, Rob got orders to Vietnam where he 

served for a year. Following his tour of duty in Vietnam, Rob and Jan were reunited and stationed 

in Yokosuka, Japan. 

 

He was honorably discharged in 1968, although “Once a Marine, always a Marine”, and he began 

a career in federal law enforcement as an investigator with the FBI, the Veteran’s Administration, 

and the Nuclear Regulatory Commission. Rob retired in 1998 to enjoy a life of pure leisure and 

golf. 

 

During his long career, Rob and Jan lived in Ohio, Pennsylvania, and Florida, and finally settled in 

the Atlanta area in 1979. 

 

Rob was preceded in death by his cousin, Jack Stockdale, and his brother-in-law, Don Martz. 
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He is survived by his loving wife of nearly 59 years, Janice Deane Helvey, daughter Traci (Jeff) 

Robinson Zierk, son Stephen (Erinn) Robinson, grandchildren Katharine Soderberg, Samantha 

Zierk, Finn Robinson, and Will Robinson, sister-in-law Nancy Helvey Martz, nieces Renee (Bob) 

Maxwell and Donna (Ron) Abernathy, grandnieces Allison Maxwell, Erin Maxwell, and Lauren 

Abernathy, and cousins Michal Ann Russell, William Finney, and John Finney. 

 

Rob was a gifted athlete playing golf, handball, baseball, racquetball, and bowling. He was very 

competitive and loved games and puzzles such as chess, bridge, and Sudoku. He and Jan were 

blessed to have a close circle of friends who loved to travel the world together.  

 

He was a member of Mt. Pisgah UMC for 44 years where he sang in the chancel choir, played 

softball, and attended Bible study. 

 

Services will be held at Mt. Pisgah UMC on Old Alabama Road on Saturday, July 15 at 12:00 PM. 

Rob will be interred at St. Matthews Cemetery in New Market, VA. 

 

For those who wish to make a donation in lieu of flowers in Rob’s memory, please consider the 

Marine Corps Heritage Foundation at https://www.marineheritage.org/makedonation.html or the 

Vietnam Veterans of America https://vva.org/donate/. 
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The Button Gwinnett SAR Chapter was recently informed of the upcoming burial ceremony for 

Korean War Soldier U.S. Army Sgt. 1
st

 Class James L. Wilkinson who will be buried with Full 

Military Honors in Barrow County on September 16, 2023. More details will be shared as they 

become available. 
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Button Gwinnett Chapter Meeting  

Thursday, August 10th  

6:00 PM – 7:00 PM for dinner/socializing 

 

The meeting portion will begin at 7:00 PM. 

Presentation by David L. Wellons:  

"God's Hand on America" 

 

Georgia SAR Metro Region Vice President Shep Hammack is 

expected to be in attendance. 

 

Frontera Mex-Mex Grill 

1430 Five Forks Trickum Road 

Lawrenceville, GA 30044 

678-376-7680 

 

Celebrating our 25th Chapter Anniversary in 2024 

Please let us know if you would like to be party of the planning committee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Please join us! 
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